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November 20th, 2024 Newsletter and meeting minutes. 

Next meeting is scheduled December 18th, 2024 at 7:00PM 

At the EAA building at Mettetal Airport. 

 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 

Dale Harrison opened the general meeting at 7:05pm.  There were 24 members 

ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΦ ! Ƴƻǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎΣ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǎǎŜŘΦ 

CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƴƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ 
ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎΩ positions, a motion was made by Jim Repp and seconded by Leo Woodward to 
sustain the tenure of all the incumbent officers for one more year into the 2025 season. 
Motion was passed unanimously. Officers for 2025 are as follows: 

President: Dale Harrison 
Vice-president: Joe McCarthy 
Treasurer: Jim Lorenz 
Secretary: Rick Reynolds 
Trustees: Carl Cornell, Charlie Cogo, Louis Paspal 
Safety Officer: Jim Gibboney 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
President: Dale Harrison 
pres@flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Vice-President: Joe McCarthy 
vp@flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Treasurer: Jim Lorenz 
treasurer1@flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Secretary: Rick Reynolds 
secretary@flyingpigrims.com 
 
Safety Officer: Jim Gibboney 
safety@flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Head Instructor: Pete Cavagnaro 
learntofly@flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Sub Instructors: Rick Martinez 
Ellcaball03@gmail.com 

C.D.: Jack Javor 
Flyingjack7ac@gmail.com 
 
Webmaster: Carl Cornell 
web1@flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Airfield Maintenance: 
Open Position 
 
Field Improvement: 
Doug Whitney 
sr370@aol.com 
 
Trustees: 
Carl Cornell 
Charlie Cogo 
Louis Paspal 
 
Webpage: 
www.Flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Club Mailing Service: 
members@flyingpilgrims.com 
 
Facebook Page: 
www.facebook.com/FlyingPilgrims 
 
Google Maps: 
Flying Pilgrims RC Club 
 
In This Issue: 
P1-4 Reports 
P4-5 Show and Tell  
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Dale talked about the safety training session we had last month. He said we will probably do one again 
in the spring. We discussed whether or not we would have a meeting in December, since we did not last year. 
The general consensus was to have the meeting, and perhaps have treats, coffee, donuts, etc. for that meeting. 

 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ  

Wŀǎƻƴ wŜƴŀǳŘΩǎ ¢-28 was chosen as the plane on the new 2025 membership 
card front. Cards are now available and Jim Lorenz has already started accepting dues 
for the 2025 year. 

 
Vice-tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 

Joe has worked so hard on the FRIA status of our club and the agreements with Willow Run Airport over 
the past year that it was a relief for him to have no new tasks on which to report. Thanks for your work Joe! 

 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 

Jim reported that our finances are actually better than this time last year. He signed in 3 members for 
their 2025 dues at this meeting. Unfortunately, the membership cards had not shipped yet, so Jim will be getting 
those cards to those members probably in the mail. 11 of the 141 total members paid for 2024 were youth 
memberships. He is accepting payments for 2025 dues now, but before doing so make sure that your AMA 
membership is valid. The membership cards have arrived as of this newsletter, so if you want to pay your dues 
ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ you can download the form on the website (click here) and send it to Jim along 
with your check, a photo of your current valid AMA card, and a stamped-self-addressed-envelope as per the 
instructions on the membership form. 

 
IŜŀŘ LƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 

Pete Cavagnaro reported on the status of the 
ŎƭǳōΩǎ ŦƭƛƎƘǘ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ There were over 
300 training sessions this year. 
Key points to make; 
1. This season there were over 300 training 
flights. Thanks to all the club members who 
volunteered their time as flight instructors. More 
on this later. 
2. 10 students were signed off, and 7 new 
members were signed off. 
3. We need to put effort into organizing a 
ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ŦƻǊ нлнрΦ {ƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ expectations, including flexible 
schedules and to respect instructor time. At the beginning of the season, we had too many students and not 
enough instructors. At the end of the season, we had too many instructors and not enough students. 
4. With respect to a training team ... 

a. Over half the training fights were given by one person - Jack Javor. Jack gave many hours of his time, which is 
greatly appreciated. However, Jack may not be available in 2025. 
b. Many thanks to and Jim Smith and Jack Javor for providing training during the non-training hours. This was 
hugely successful and should be expanded. 
c. The core instructors must provide the safety talks and final check flight. 
 

https://flyingpilgrims.com/fp/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/FP.membership-renewal-form.pdf
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Along with all of this discussion, the sense that the training program could use more equipment was 
mentioned. Glen McIntosh and Jim Repp said that they had many batteries in storage, some not even used, that 
they might be willing to donate to the cause. Anyone with trainers, radios, or other equipment are encouraged 
to get in touch with Pete for this purpose. One point that Pete has come to make clear. Some trainees have 
gone on with instruction for extended times, and this puts a strain on the clubs training planes. Pete stated that 
we are willing to train a person for 90 days, after which the club expects that the trainee will purchase his/her 
own plane and radio for additional lessons. This restriction is not unreasonable considering the limited assets of 
the training program.  

 
The following is a report on the 2024 RC Flight Training Program 

Á Accomplishments: 
o Began on March 13, 2024 and ended on Wednesday, October 30, 2024. 
o 30 nights of training - many with cold and wind. 
o Over 300 Training Flights. 
o At least 23 Student Pilots. 
o 10 students signed off. 
o At least 7 New Members signed off. 
o Many visitors stopped by to learn more about the club, many became students, and many 

became new members. 
o We are all amazed at how much use we have gotten from the planes. 
o Recruiting additional instructors. 
o Student Manual Updated. 
o Instructor Best Practices prepared. 

Á Work in Progress: 
o Equipment Maintenance after the beginning of the new year. 
o Establishing a training team and program for 2025. 
o We have tried a new approach of matching an instructor with a student. 
o Additional storage rack to get remaining planes off other equipment. 

Á Work to be Started: 
o There may be interest in advanced training for aerobatics. 
o The 2025 program is scheduled to begin on Wednesday, March 12, 2025. 

Á Challenges: 
o Scheduling. 

Á Thank you: 
o To Jack Javor (over half the training flights), Jim Lorenz, Carl Cornell, Ed Hernandez and 

Pete Cavagnaro who provided much of the training. 
o Thanks also Dan Debbins, Bill Rogers, Dan Schwartz, Wil Walker, Phil Salata, Gary Figi, 

and Mark Samyn for assisting with training. 
o Thanks to those who provided training outside of training night (these flights were not 

recorded) - Training provided by Jack, Jim Smith, Joe McCarthy, Adam Trist, and others. 
o Thanks to Mike Clapsadle for his organization and keeping statistics. 
o Equipment Maintenance: Jack, Bill Rogers, Chuck Adams, and myself. 

 
Safety OfficerΩs Report: 

Jim Gibboney discussed the quandary that many new members, (and some seasoned ones as well) 
sometimes tend to buy a plane that is a bit too much for them to handle. He mentioned that there had been 
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quite a few crashes on the field this season. DonΩt let your ego get to you, if you need help, ask for it. There is 
always someone who can help. 

 
Field Maintenance: 

Things to replace. The mesh safety fences. Painting the blue storage container, and the frames of the 
displays on the west shelter with the same blue paint. Wild growth near the west end fence line has been 
trimmed a bit with the brush hog that Dale has been renting.  
 
 

The meeting was adjourned by Dale at 7:58 to begin show and tell. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

- 

 

Kevin Wichtman showed off his Focke-Wulf TA 152H that he acquired from a friend who never flew it, 
and is ready to get it up and flying. He converted it over to electric from gas.  

 

Your plane (drone) needs to be 

registered with FAA. Click here on 

the Drone Zone to update or verify 

your registration. Follow instructions 

for how to label your plane and how 

to obtain your FAA registration. 

https://faadronezone-access.faa.gov/#/
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Jim Repp brought in his project quarter-scale P-39. He burned in the rivets with a soldering iron, it has a 

light coat silver primer right now. It will weight about 37 to 40 pounds. It should be finished by next year. 
 

 
 
Jack Javor created a wing project to test the 

effects of an accumulation of bugs on the wing and its 
effects on the flight dynamics. He is doing this at The 
University of Michigan in the wind tunnel that they 
provide for studies. 

 


